D2/43726/ STA/2017 Transport Commissionerate, Kerala,
Trans Towers, Thaicaud.P.O.,
Vazhuthacaud, Thiruvananthapuram-14.
Phone: 0471-2333317, 2333337.
Fax: 0471-2333314, 2333323.

Email: teoffice@keralamvd.gov.in

Dated: 13.03.2018

From
Transport Commissioner,
Thiruvananthapuram.

To
All Deputy Transport Commissioners &
All Regional Transport Officers

Sir,

Sub:-  MVs Dept-Judgement in WP ( ¢ ) No. 30359/2017 in continuation with
WA No. 993 of 2017-Directions issued —- Reg.

Ref:- 1) Judgement in WA No. 993 of 2017
2) Judgement in WPC No. 30359/2017 .
3) This office letter no. d2/43726/sta/2017 dtd 10.11.2017

Inviting your attention to the reference cited. The Hon'ble High Court in

its judgement in WA No. 993 of 2017 instructed that “merely because an application for
permanent permit( not renewal) is pending 'consideration, temporary permit cannot be
granted. For grant of temporary permit, the authorities are required to consider the
conditions as stipulated in section 87 of the MV Act and only if one or the other of those



conditions is satisfied, then for a limited period as stipulated in the said section
(£ [in}

temporary permit can be granted”.  Once again copy of the judgement WPC no.
~

30359/2017 is forwarding herewith for strict compliance and future guidance.

Yours faithfully,

Sd/-
Joint Transport Commissioner &
Secretary, STA,
for Transport Commissioner,
Thiruvananthapuram.

Approved for issue,

\\;&
Senior

erintendent



